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Coordinator Comment

 One of my granddaughters crawled on my lap with a set of keys. She wanted to know what they were for. I told her one of them opened my front door. Then, she looked at the keys and wanted to know what they said. I told her one said “Wal-Mart” and she read USA on the next one. Then, she said, “WOW, I have the key to Wal-Mart and to America.” With that innocence, I could not say anything.

But, we do have the key to the world. I can contact the support group in Australia with the same words I send to England. I can immediately find what drugs interact poorly. I can find a phone number for a lost cousin. Stay educated!!!! 

Save your vacation time for July 9-11, 2010 IN DALLAS, TEXAS. 
“Get The Word Out” Campaign 

In June, SIP was lucky enough to be invited to forward another Public Service Announcement to the Journal of the American Association for Pediatric Ophthalmology & Strabismus. This time our information was featured in color and on a full page! 

May through July were months that saw SIP put over 3200 letters and brochures in the mail to members of the American Association for Pediatric Ophthalmology & Strabismus, the New England Ophthalmological Society and the American Society of Retina Specialists. Also included in the mailing was a return post card so that we could add interested physicians to our growing mailing list. We also gathered information from physicians regarding prophylactic treatments.

An optometrist from Ohio asked if we would help him to write an article about Stickler syndrome for his state optometry society newsletter – so that was published too!

Dr. Michael Lee, the retina specialist who spoke at the July conference, added the SIP web link to his clinic’s web site. We are pursuing this same strategy with other medical practices. 

Thanks to Claudia Moreau and Daniela Mardones, the SIP physician brochure and the lay piece are now available on the SIP web site in French and Spanish! We have had many requests in the past for our materials in other languages and are thrilled to now have this available for both physicians and patients/families. 

Thanks to Debra Sandler who has started work on school-age information for parents about IEPs and 504s. Deb also helped with the big summer mailing. 

Thanks also to Gretchen Fors for submitting the SIP PSA to a number of nurse practitioner journals for publication. 
-Jan Helfer

WOW

Our Dr. Nazli McDonnell was nominated to the Rare Disease Day Hall of Fame and her photo, with a short story about her work, is on the website at the link below: 
http://www.rarediseases.org/rare_disease_day/Nazli_McDonnell_MD
Nazli is the director of research for the NIH/NIA Connective Tissue Disorder study. Stickler syndrome was mentioned in the story.

“If life was fair, Elvis would be alive and all the impersonators would be dead.” - Johnny Carson (born October 23, 1925)

SIP SCHOLARSHIP

Dr. and Mrs. Stickler donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. We announce the winner of the Gunnar B Stickler Scholarship at our annual conference.

Also, the scholarship has a GPA condition that allows the recipient to continue to receive funds each year. Because no one had ever met this qualification, the scholar-ship committee decided to award two scholarships in 2008. BOTH young men, Nick Alberto and Sebastian Urrea, met the requirement. So, for the first time, we will have repeat recipients for the scholarship.

A Simple Way to Help

Anyone with an ophthalmologist who is a supporter of prophylactic retina laser or cryo surgery, please email jdhelfer@yahoo.com with the following info:

Physician's Name:
Physician's Full Address:
Physician's Office Phone:
If you or a family member has had prophylactic surgery by this doctor, was it Laser or Cryotherapy?
Was the procedure done prophylactically on both eyes or on one eye following a detachment in the other eye?
What year was it performed?
What age was the patient at the time?
Your name, and let me know if it is OK to share that with someone interested in contacting your physician.

Jan will start a database of this info that can then be shared, upon request

 

STICKLER CLINIC

Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski: 617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number. Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people. 

The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.
The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic. 

The clinic is not free, but it is a dream come true for persons with Stickler syndrome. Please make the call VERY soon. This clinic will not stay open, unless we use it. 

2009 Conference Notes

Notes are posted to the website. Please join us in reading them at the left menu bar “SIP Past Conference Notes”.

2010 SIP Conference
We are beginning the plans for Dallas AND you should be beginning your savings for this conference. Each year, we make changes to the conference plans, due to the prior evaluations. So, we are looking at fewer specialists and giving speakers more time to present and answer questions. 

NIA STICKLER STUDY

Dr. Nazli McDonnell is the principal investigator for the Connective Tissue disorders study at the NIH. The study is located at the Baltimore campus at the National Institute on Aging. The study information can be found at:

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 
On the website, you will see a sample consent form, as well as a downloadable medical history questionnaire. We are hoping that many of you are interested in participating in the study. 

complete the questionnaire in as much detail as possible and email it to me directly, or fax it to attention Ben Griswold at 410 350 7308. If you already had a genetic mutation study done, please also include the results in your questionnaire. It is especially important to include as much clinical detail as possible (such as height, cleft palate, eye complications, joint and bone problems) about all the affected persons in your family. If you would like to do so, you can also mail photographs of affected persons as this will aid in determining the extent of craniofacial involvement.

Upon receiving your questionnaire, they will contact you and obtain a phone consent if you would like to participate without coming to Baltimore, or schedule a visit if you would like to be seen for a study visit. Obtaining the consent will also allow us to obtain a tissue sample if you are undergoing a surgical procedure at home at a future date.

Some of you have already participated and given samples when the study was located in Bethesda Clinical Center under the direction of Dr. Clair Francomano. They are still working with the samples and clinical information obtained from the study at that time. Some of you will be receiving reports regarding genetic mutations in the next few months.
An observation from an adult Stickler syndrome male

A young child looked at me in a shoe store while shopping and said to his Dad loudly, “Look Dad he wears two hearing aids too”.  I leaned over to him and said, “I wear glasses like you do too”.  I smiled and shook his hand saying, “Buddies forever”!  He smiled back and agreed. I hope he sensed that everything is going to be ok as he grows older and lives with these conditions. 
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